CITY OF BROKEN ARROW
RESOLUTION NO. 1284

CONCERNING BRIDGE INSPECTION RESPONSIBILITY
BY LOCAL GOVERNMENT FOR COMPLIANCE WITH
NATIONAL BRIDGE INSPECTION STANDARDS
Bridge Inspection Contracts for April 1, 2020 to March 31, 2022

WHEREAS, the City of Broken Arrow has the responsibility of bridge maintenance and safety
inspections.

WHEREAS, the City of Broken Arrow has the following options:

(1) Select one of ODOT’s prequalified engineering firms.

(2) Elect to do bridge safety inspections with your own forces using inspection teams and an
oversight engineer fully qualified as mandated by the NBIS (National Bridge Inspection
Standards).

(3) Use the same consultant as Tulsa County.

(4) Let ODOT make your selection.

Therefore, BE IT RESOLVED, by the City of Broken Arrow that it is their desire to select Option #1 and
choose:

Name: Garver, LLC
Address: 6450 South Lewis Avenue, Suite 300
Tulsa, OK 74136

as the engineer responsible for the city bridge inspections as approved by the Oklahoma Department of
Transportation.

ADOPTED this 18"  day of November 2019

BY:
Mayor
ATTEST:
City Clerk
Y P
APPROVED AS TO FORM: Py

Assi#ant City Attorney



